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Dear Wendy, 
 
In relation to Schedule 2 paragraph 7.1 of the Section 106 Agreement – Public Art, which states that; 
 

“Prior to the Commencement Date in Respect of the College Development Zone the College shall submit 
to the Council details of the proposals for the delivery of Public Art for approval (not to be unreasonably withheld) 
to include illustrations and an implementation programme. “ 
 
Please find below, proposals for the provision of Public Art within the College Development zone. 
 
The proposal is primarily to use artwork produced by Richmond Upon Thames College Students and secondly 
through displaying the work of local, up and coming artists. The College will decide which art will be displayed 
through an internal vote, which will allow both Staff and Students to vote on which art work should be displayed.  
 
Appendix 1 identifies the areas where art will be displayed. The proposed external area is in the heart of the 
College grounds in the entrance to the College site. This will enable the College to display art from a multitude of 
Students and local artists at the same time. It will allow for the art to be viewed and interpreted from different 
angles, thus giving the Students an external break out space. As this area is pedestrianised it will allow the art to 
be incorporated into the architecture and external landscaping.  
 
The internal College Gallery sits on the fourth floor of the College, next to the Student Art Studio, Textiles 
workshop and Printmaking Classroom. This is in the centre for Art in the College and is proposed to be open to 
the public for the majority of the year. This will enable the College to display the art work of its Students to the 
public. Again, an internal vote run by the College will determined what is displayed. 
 
The first piece of artwork that will be displayed in the proposed External Area for Public Art will be displayed in 
March 2020 following completion of the College Phase one Building. It is proposed for the art displayed in both 
areas to change at the start of each College year. 
 
Proposed Art Implementation Plan: 
 

Main College Building Proposed Construction Completion Jan 2020 

Art Installed in Proposed External area & College Gallery March 2020 

 
Kind Regards 
 

 
 
Robin Ghurbhurun 
CEO & Principal 
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